
             St. Paul’s Epistle                   

DECEMBER 2018 

 

Christmas Services 

Holy Eucharist, Rite II, will be celebrated on Christmas Eve, Monday, December 

24, at 4 o'clock.  

Holy Eucharist, Rite I, will be celebrated on Christmas Day, Tuesday, December 

25, at 10 a.m. 

The First Sunday after Christmas falls on December 30. On this day, Daisy Isabel 

Andersen will be baptized. She is the daughter of Kyle and Lily Hamilton 

Andersen.  

 

Youth Group 

The ecumenical youth group, "Go!" will meet only one time during December. 

Kids 8 -12 are invited to gather on Sunday, December 9, from 2 - 4 p.m. at the 

Congregational Church on Water Street in Vergennes. 

 



Coffee Hour 

There are at times, Sundays on the chart when no one is scheduled for coffee hour. 

If possible, please bring a little something to share on those Sundays! Thank you 

Cricket for covering so many for so long! 

Annual Meeting  

At its meeting on November 13, the Vestry designated Sunday, January 20, 2019, 

as the date for the Annual Meeting of the Parish. It will take place following the 10 

o'clock service. A snow date of January 27 was also set. 

All persons or groups responsible for contributing reports toward the Annual 

Report should submit them to Judy Martel jerm@gmavt.net She needs to receive 

the reports by Saturday, January 5. 

 

December Birthdays 

6th  Bill Davidson, Catie Macauley 

7th  Ezra Seymour 

9th  Nate Guilmette 

10th  Robin Goquen 

12th  Sarah Stroup, Sue Berkenbush 

13th  Ezra Jay Spencer 

14th  Mary Gordon 

17th  Gabriel Hale 

20th  Sarah Coburn 

21th  Robert Laidman, Amelia Coburn 

25th  Shaun Byrnes 

30th  Victoria Ronish 

 

mailto:jerm@gmavt.net


 

Thank you to our new acolytes, Maddie and Louisa, and to Sam, Catie, Noah and Lucy for your 

time of service! 



 

Rector: The Rev. Alan Kittelson 877-3322  Church Committee Chairs                           

Sr. Warden: Bo Price        877-2031    

Jr. Warden: Chris Hale    877-1059   Outreach: Mary Gordon 877-3291 or  

Clerk of the Vestry: Steve Lowe 877-3783     romargordon@yahoo.com  

Treasurer: John Stroup  870-7055   

       Education: John Stroup 870-7055 or 

YOUR VESTRY         stroupjt0@gmail.com 

 

Class of 2019             Liturgy: Alan Kittleson 877-3322 or  

            alankittleson@gmail.com    

 

Mary Cassidy        453-3004 

Bo Price          877-2031 

 

Class of 2020     

  

Sarah Cowan   877-2382 

Chris Hale   877-1059 

Jeff Mangini   453-2144 

 

Class of 2021 

Rebecca Chauvin   877-1370 

Nan Guilmette   453-8515 

Kim Hatgen   877-6947 

 

   

Stewardship: Bo Price at 877-2031 or 

boltonprice@comcast.net  and Bob Laidman at 877-

3566 or blaidman@gmail.com 
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